
Lesley + Jason  

Group of women uncover their eyes to see a bride in her gown.  

She spreads her arms to hug them  

Lesley and Jason, Omni Champions gate, October 17, 2015  

Lesley posing and laughing in her white gown. Seven women surround her, all wearing plain 
white t-shirts. Smiling, they wave to a camera.  

A woman sitting on the floor writing in a small notebook.  

Three of the women look in mirrors, applying makeup.  

A metallic branch with crystals and pearls is positioned in Lesley's blonde hair at the top of an 
intricately knotted braid. A jeweled earring dangles from her ear.  

Another woman smiling as makeup is applied to her chin.  

A woman stands, hands clasped, while two others curl her hair.  

Using a curved white comb, a veil is placed under the knot in Lesley's hair. She holds a glass of 
champagne.  

Banner, Future Mrs. [Hellriegel]/HHEHLRIYGAXL/  

Colorful intricate flowers with buttons and jewels in the center.  

Pink drink koozie, Mr. and Mrs, 10 17 15. Hashtag, You had me at 
[Hellriegel]/HHEHLRIYGAXL/  

Mirrored tray with a candle, perfume, pin with photo.  

Poster, Given a cape and tiara, I could save the world.  

Left hand with square diamond ring holding a small purse lined with pearls  

Shimmering metallic flats with purse and bouquet  

Pinning the photo to the white ribbon of the bouquet  

Lesley smelling the bouquet made of colorful jeweled flowers in pink, blue, yellow, and white. 
She smiles,  



Room full of men in tuxedos with white ties, sitting at a table laughing. Several wear sunglasses 
around their necks.  

Placing a hand written letter and several photos, cards, ticket stubs, and mementos into box with 
a photo of the couple on the top.  

Two wedding bands, one thick and black, another thin gold encircled with diamonds.  

The young men with white ties laugh and dance. An older man looks on.  

A man adjusting a black tuxedo tie on the groom. A football game plays on a TV in the 
background.  

Closing black cuff links.  

Jason adjusting his collar and tie.  

Outside, Lesley carries a bouquet of white flowers. Descending stairs, she smiles broadly. At the 
bottom of the stairs, Jason opens his eyes to see her in her gown. Smiling, he brings his hands to 
his face, overwhelmed  

Laughing, Lesley walking down the stairs to meet him. Kissing quickly on the lips, then 
hugging.  

Taking Lesley by her left hand, he spins her around, hand over her head.  

He stands back, admiring. She holds out her long white veil.  

A grassy field, Lesley smiling as a man with glasses kisses her cheek and hugs her.  

Green grass with trees in the distance. Small wooden picket fence flanks a walkway, a bucket of 
white hydrangeas on each side. Divided by a center aisle, rows of white folding chairs. At the 
end of the aisle, a white sheer curtain with greenery at the top pulled open to reveal the trees 
behind. A crystal chandelier hangs down at the center.  

Lesley walking down the aisle, her arm entwined with the man wearing glasses. At the end, they 
hug. Shaking Jason's hand, he pulls him in to a hug.  

Lesley and Jason stand facing each other holding both hands. The white chairs are filled with 
guests. On either side, bridesmaids and groomsmen stand in rows looking on.  

At a microphone, the woman who had been writing in a notebook reads. The couple look on, 
smiling, as a second woman speaks.  

Jason slips the ring onto Lesley's finger as she smiles. As the officiant reads, Lesley pushes the 
black band onto Jason's finger.  



They hold hands as the officiant raises his left palm.  

Taking Lesley's face in his hands, Jason kisses her, her arms around him. They kiss a second 
time.  

Holding her bouquet in her right hand, she raises their joined hands in triumph. Walking down 
the aisle to applause.  

A wooden crate full of roses and large wooden J and L  

Cream paper leaves and birds hang from a delicate tree. Sterling silver display of family photos 
and candle sticks.  

A four tiered cream colored cake with white trim. Long table with tall centerpieces of white 
hydrangeas and roses. Rows of candles and flowers down the center.  

The couple cut a slice of the cake and carefully feed each other a small piece.  

The man with glasses talking in to a microphone behind the couple. Lesley standing next to a 
bridesmaid as she speaks in the microphone. The women embrace. A young man then gives a 
toast. He and Jason hug.  

A band of a male and female singer, keyboard, and guitarist sing and dance.  

Lesley and Jason dance alone. They kiss, then he spins her around and pulls her back into his 
chest.  

Jason dancing with a woman wearing a corsage. The crowd watching smiling and taking 
pictures. Spinning and laughing. They hug  

Lesley and man in glasses dance slowly. Both smiling and laughing as they talk. They also do a 
slow, dramatic turn. Leslie smiling while watching him.  

The band playing. The dance floor is now full of dancers. Jason is no longer wearing his jacket. 
Guests of all age dance to upbeat music.  

A man holding a glass playing air guitar. Woman dancing, holding their arms over their heads.  

Outside on the sunny grass, Lesley, arms outstretched, holding her veil so that it flutters in the 
wind  

Holding the bouquet of white flowers, the stems wrapped in a white ribbon. A photo dangles 
from the front. Lesley lowers her face to smell the flowers, smiling.  

Jason holding the bouquet. while they hold hands, the couple kiss. Jason laughing as he holds up 
the bouquet.  



They look deeply into each others eyes while they talk, then kiss. They both smile in silence, 
staring at each other.  

Logo, L and L, Love and Lustre. Love and lustre weddings.com.  


